CITY OF NEW ORLEANS
DEPARTMENT OF SANITATION

1300 PERDIDO STREET
SUITE 1W30
NEW ORLEANS, LA 70112
LaToya Cantrell Matt Torri
Mayor Director

October 14, 2022

Via Email

Mr. Jimmie M. Woods
Mr. Glenn H. Woods
Metro Service Group, Inc.
9641 0Old Gentilly Road
New Orleans, LA 70127

RE: October 13, 2022 Letter to City of New Orleans
Gentlemen,

In response to your letter received October 13, 2022, Metro Service Group shall perform all its
obligations under the Contract, which was entered into and became effective as of April 1, 2017,
including but not limited to, twice weekly solid waste collection and once weekly recycling
materials collection.

Metro Service Group shall provide the City with access to real-time GPS data of all equipment
utilized in the performance of the Contract. Metro Service Group shall provide GPS specific
location history and logs upon request. - - ‘ ‘

All solid waste collected during the servicing of the Contract shall be transported to River Birch
Landfill in Avondale, Louisiana. As directed, Metro Service Group shall immediately discontinue
use of the emergency transfer station.

As the Contract is non-exclusive, the City will continue to utilize additional contractors at its
discretion to ensure solid waste is collected in a timely manner. This does not alleviate Metro
Service Group under the Contract from performing all services to one hundred percent of their
service area.



Please confirm in writing by no later than close of business tomorrow that Metro Service Group
will resume performing all obligations provided for in the Contract.

Sincerely,

Matt Torri
Director, Department of Sanitation

ce: Donesia Turner
Mark Mintz



